
Town of Little Black

April 11, 2021

Present for the meeting was Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen, Chad 
Smith, JoAnn Smith, and Marian Nernberger. Dan called the meeting to 
order at 5 PM and asked JoAnn to read the March minutes. Bryan made
a motion to accept the minutes as written. Chad seconded. Motion 
carried.

Travis & Sarah Mueller were present at the meeting to discuss their 
plan for getting into compliance with the Town of Little Blacks public 
nuisance ordinance. They were sent two previous letters regarding their
accumulation of an excess of amount of junk cars and other junk. The 
third letter was sent giving them 90 days to comply with the public 
nuisance ordinance. They stated that they have been in contact with 
the contractor on building a building to process the junk cars as this is 
now going to be his business. The board stated that they should keep 
them updated on the progress of getting in compliance.

Road report: Ted Oberman our new town employee was present at the 
meeting and reported he and Bryan were out doing some patching and 
plans on trying out the greater next week. It was also reported that the 
roads are holding up pretty good so far. Dan reported that he has been 
working with both Paul Buger and the County on getting a culvert for 
the bridge aid project.

Centennial community center: Marian reported that on the ninth there 
was a sheepshead tournament and that turned out well with all having 
fun. She also reported that on 16 of April there would be a buffet along 
with Charlie Wiggins for entertainment. The hall is also in need of extra 
cooks and waitstaff.



Treasurers report: The starting balance was $142,968.88. Income for 
the month was $1366.12. Expenses for the month were $9097.34. 
Leaving a balance of $135,237.66. Chad been a motion to accept the 
treasurers report. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Next meeting: May 2, 2021, 5 PM.

Bryan made a motion to adjourn at 6:30 PM. Chad seconded. Motion 
carried.

JoAnn Smith, Sec.


